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January 25, 2007 Meeting – 12:00 Noon

First Floor Conference Room, City Hall Annex

Present:  Aru Manrique, Mary Lu Mendonca, Anita Gonzalez, Dana LeWinter

As Aru and Mary Lu were the only commissioners present, usual business was skipped and the meeting focused on the presentation by Anita Gonzalez from the Fair Housing Center.
Anita spoke to the Commissioners about their desire to perform an audit.  She noted that generally across the board they find that discrimination occurred at least 50% of the time.  They are prohibitively costly and not fully conclusive.

Instead, the FHC recommends performing an enforcement project.  In this case they do a testing project with the goal of filing a legislative action claim with a focus on the Clarendon Hill North Street projects.  They have been hearing complaints about this property for a long time, as have the Commissioners, so it would make sense to focus on this project.

The way this would work:

· Conduct roughly 20 paired tests over a 3 month period

· If there is evidence of discrimination, they would file a legislative claim with penalties

Another option that Anita mentioned was to start with a survey.  They would conduct a door-to-door survey of the units at Clarendon Hill to ask a wide range of questions regarding their treatment and how they are responded to as well as demographic information.  This will give a basis for whether an enforcement project is necessary and worthwhile.  To do this, they would need to get some support from a local group giving them permission to be on the premises conducting the survey.  The Haitian Coalition’s offices are located on the property so they may be a resource for this.  

An additional option would be to do a FOIA for internal grievances and maintenance records and cross-reference these with tenant files, but this would be too burdensome likely.

The parties present discussed the options in detail and at the end of the meeting seemed to agree that the best option would be to start with a survey for a couple of reasons:

· Would give the Commission a statistical basis to request an enforcement project rather than simply word of mouth

· Would allow the Commission to access households who may not know about the Commission or may be too afraid to call

Once the results of the survey come back, the Commission will decide what actions to proceed with.  If the survey shows obvious discrimination, then the enforcement project will be necessary.  If there is less obvious discrimination, then the Commission may decide to simply take the results to the Housing Authority for review and require them to create a plan to address the results with penalties if not done so.

Anita will be getting us some more information on how the survey would actually work and we will pursue a partnership with a local organization to sponsor the survey as well.

